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Policy  
 

The purpose of this policy is to outline the means in which prehospital care 

providers report patient information to receiving facility staff.  

  

 

Procedure 
 

Prehospital care providers are required to give a verbal report of patient care 

information to receiving provider (MD/DO/RN/PA/NP) staff along with a copy 

of the Prehospital Care Report (PCR).  It is the responsibility of the receiving 

facility to promptly triage the patient and receive a verbal report from the EMS 

crew upon arrival to the Emergency Department. 

  
There are no New York State Department of Health requirements that receiving 

facility staff must sign the back of the PCR.  In the event the receiving facility 

staff declines to sign the back of the PCR, the name of the party receiving the 

verbal report should be documented.    
 

If: 

1. The receiving facility has triaged the patient, and 

2. Provider staff decline or are unavailable to take verbal report from the 

prehospital care providers, and 

3. a suitable location (ED chair, cart/bed) is available, and  

4. The patient is medically appropriate/hemodynamically stable, then:  

 

the prehospital care provider may place the patient on the facility’s chair/cart, 

leave a written report, and return to service.  Patients on mental health 

(9.41/9.45/9.57) status may not be left at an unattended. 

 

In the event this occurs, dispatch is to be immediately notified of the situation for 

referral to the prehospital care provider’s Medical Director for follow up.  
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